Commission on Nonprofit Health and Human Services
Private Provider Cost Increases, Nonprofit Agency Financial Condition, Sources of Revenue Workgroup meeting
October 18, 2010

Minutes

Present:  Patrick Johnson (Chair), Cindy Butterfield (Chair), Stephen DiPietro (DMHAS), Joseph Drexler (DDS), Barry Simon (Gilead Community Services), Spencer Cain (Cain Assoc.), Marcie Dimenstein, Maureen Price-Boreland, Steven Girelli (Klingberg), Regina Straka (Minute-taker)
Introductions

Definition and Discussion of Topics:

Private Providers Cost Increases:  The group discussed a variety of cost increases, including health care benefits, Utilities, Insurance, Technology(Software was identified as large expense), Vehicle maintenance, Property Maintenance and repairs.  
It was suggested that the agencies use software that would make getting reports more uniform.  Using an encryption system was suggested.
Financial Condition of Agencies:  The group discussed ways of gathering data to determine the financial conditions of agencies.  It was suggested that we consult with Dr. Twiggs from DCF and inquire how to go about doing a random sample.  Also, the workgroup could inquire with OPM about possible sources of information.  
Sources of Revenue:  The group discussed possible sources of revenue.  It was suggested that more federal funds be pursued.  Bonding may be more available as well.  It was suggested that the use of purchasing power may be more cost effective.
The group discussed possible sources of information:  CAN, CAUSE, and the Trade Association has the ability to conduct surveys quickly if needed.
Next meeting:

Monday, November 1, 2010 at 1:00 pm




DCF, 7th Floor Conference Room
